
The following is the report given at the Hustisford School 
District Annual Meeting held October 8, 2018. The annual 
meeting is a time for community members to come and 
hear about how the district is doing moving forward into 
the coming year.   It is a time for community members to 
see financial information from last year and into the com-
ing year.  It is also a time for the district to celebrate what 
we have to offer.  We are truly blessed within our district.  
We are blessed with a wonderful staff, great students, and 
a supportive community. The Board of Education and I 
encourage community members to ask questions and visit 
our schools.  Come find out what we have to offer.  We 
are off to a great start this year!  

Superintendent’s Annual Report to the Board of  

Education and Community 

Dear School Board Members and Members of the Hustis-
ford School District Community: 

I want to start out this evening by saying thank you for the 
opportunity provided to me to serve as the superintendent 
of schools for the Hustisford School District.  I am hum-
bled and honored to work for this community.  The unwa-
vering dedication to your school and most of all our stu-
dents is what makes this community unique.  I have the 
privilege each day to work with individuals who are dedi-
cated to our students.  Thank you to the Board of Educa-
tion for supporting the great work being done by our staff 
and supporting the education of our students, your sup-
port is noted and appreciated. 

Our school year has started with many different initiatives 
being worked on.  Some of these initiatives have caused 
challenges for us.  Although we know that we will face 
challenges throughout the year, we will work together to 
meet these challenges and always make decisions with 
our students in mind.   Although these challenges arise, 
they will be met with many successes that we, as a dis-
trict, can celebrate.  I am excited about what is happening 
in this district and the challenges and celebrations that we 
have. 

I want to take a moment to outline initiatives that the 
board and community have invested in that have had or 
will have a long-lasting impact on our students.   

There have been several curricular changes that have 
occurred this year.  The Sr. High is offering two additional 
AP classes, AP Biology and AP Human Geography.  The 
AP Calculus class is broadcasted live to Horicon and 
Dodgeland daily.  Offering these classes puts our stu-
dents in position to gain more college credit prior to leav-
ing our doors.  We purchased new Social Studies Curricu-
lum K-12.  This purchase allows our students and teach-
ers access to the most up-to-date curriculum published.  
We purchased new curriculum for several agriculture 
classes as well.  The board voted to add a full-time agri-
culture teacher and enhance our program here in Hustis-
ford.  The decision allows our students additional elec-
tives within both agriculture and science.   We added new 
math offerings for students as well, helping to better 
prepare students for post-secondary math. This year 
there were new business classes offered as well, enhanc-

ing the opportunities for students to explore options in the 
area of marketing and technology.    We made changes at 
the Jr. High as well, implementing a new writing curricu-
lum across all grade levels.  They are utilizing Lucy Caulk-
in’s units of writing which is what is used at JHE and 
provides a consistent approach to teaching from K-8 
grade.  Jr. High students were also allowed to take explor-
atory classes in agriculture this year.   All of these chang-
es are for the students.  The Elementary Students not 
only received new social studies this year, their math was 
updated to the latest edition, and a new reading curricu-
lum was implemented.  The elementary school now 
teaches both reading and writing using Lucy Caulkins.  
This provides continuity for students and a rigorous curric-
ulum that prepares students for the next challenges.  
Finally, the elementary school is implementing The Zones 
of Regulation.  This is a social emotional framework to 
help foster self-regulation and emotional control.   There 
is a lot going on in our schools.  Our teachers are being 
faced with new challenges, but our students are getting 
the most up-to-date rigor in curriculum that will help them 
to be successful into the future.    

The district also made a commitment to children and hired 
a new school psychologist this year.  Brining on a full-time 
staff member in this position provide for the social emo-
tional support of children as well as support in both regu-
lar and special education.    

We are providing more opportunities for students both 
academically and athletically.   Our Cooperative Agree-
ment programs continue to be successful. Our district 
teams are also continuing to grow and provide challenges 
to others within the conference. This year we will be 
adding track and field to our spring athletic offerings.   We 
have added new clubs to the menu of options for students 
at all grade levels.  It is amazing to see our students take 
initiative and build support for their passion.  Many of our 
other clubs and programs continue to build membership 
and provide opportunities for our students to grow and 
develop.  These are only a few ways that we are working 
to provide more opportunities for our children. 

Several projects were recently completed and in the 
process of being completed for the district.  Most noticea-
bly, the parking lots were resurfaced and repaired and 
new drainage was installed as well.  The district support-
ed the booster club to help finish the concession stand 
project.  New technology upgrades are being completed 
and new devices were purchased for students and staff.  
Upgrades that focus on the safety and security of our 
children are also in the works.  Our district was awarded 
$60,301.00 in state school safety grants this year.  New 
locks are being installed, more security cameras will be 
installed, shatter resistant film is being installed at front 
entrances, first aid kits are being purchased, and training 
is being done for staff.  Along with the school safety 
grants, our district secured $72,265.00 in a federal rural 
schools grant this year.  This funding will be used for the 
purchase of technology and curricular items.  Teachers 
and administrators write grants regularly to help supple-
ment what the community already does for our schools.  
Grant funding helps us bring new and exciting things to 

students.  Last year our PE department 
received kayaks through a grant, this 
year, we are getting a hockey rink 
installed between the buildings.   

Our buildings continue to age.  We have done several 
improvements throughout each building, but as our sys-
tems age, inevitably pieces start to fail.  We are currently 
participating in a facility study to gauge the life of the 
buildings.  Our student population growth has caused 
space issues in both buildings.  Teachers are being asked 
to be creative with the spaces that they have.  We have 
teachers in each building teaching classes in conference 
room sized spaces.  We have art in the cafeteria once 
again at JHE.  Student growth is a positive thing, but our 
buildings are not made to continue to expand.  We have 
creatively made space for students, but the challenge that 
we face is as we add more programming and students, 
our buildings cannot support it.  The board and communi-
ty are faced with this issue over and over.  We will be 
forced once again to make budgetary decisions for our 
aging buildings.  We will continue to maintain and do 
projects.  This year, we have more students into our 
district through open enrollment than we have out.   This 
is an exciting time for growth for all involved.   

The district is moving forward and facing the challenges 
with great determination.  We want to make Hustisford 
competitive and make our students high achieving, high 
functioning citizens.  We have so much to be proud of.  I 
ask for continued support from our community.  I ask for 
our community to come and see what we are all about 
and what we have to offer.  I am very proud to be here 
serving the district and the children.  It is always a great 
day to be a falcon. 

#HUSTYPROUD 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

 

Heather Cramer 

Superintendent of Schools 
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A Message from the Superintendent...  



I.  Call to order 

The meeting was called to order by President John Bohonek at 6:30 
p.m. 

II.  Roll call of members 

Board members signed the attendance roster at the start of the 
meeting. Members present: Jay Behnke, Dave Strysick, Tracy Malterer, 
John Bohonek, Steve Weinheimer, and Barb May.  Absent:  Lisa Bosse 

III.Verification of public notice:  Heather Cramer, superintendent of 
schools, verified that the meeting was noticed to the public appropri-
ately as required by S. 19.84 (1), (2), (3), & (4) Wis. Stats.     

IV.  Public Forum:  None 

V. Consent Agenda 

The purpose of the Consent Agenda is to provide a mechanism where 
the Board can dispose of routine matters that must by law come before 
this body. 

A. Approval of Minutes of the Regular Board Meeting –August 20, 
2018 

B. Approval of Minutes from September 2018 Committee 
Meetings  

       C. Approval of Financial Business: Approval of Bills (#39553 
#39621) Funds 10, 27, 38, 41, 50, 80 

       D.     Approval of Student Activity Accounts 

A motion was made by Barb May and seconded by Jay Behnke to ap-
prove the Consent Agenda items as presented. Motion passed 6 - 0 by 
roll call vote. 

VI. Regular Agenda 

A motion was made by Tracy Malterer and seconded by Steve Weinhei-
mer to approve the Regular Agenda.  Motion passed by voice vote.   

VII. Reports 

A.  Principals’ Reports:   

Mr. Bushey Reported:  Mr. Bushey reported that staff members partici-
pated in the Why Try curriculum training during in-service week.  He 
also reported that the new ice rink has arrived.  He provided an update 
on enrollment and senior projects.  He provided information to the 
board on spirit week.  He also discussed an option working with Yamaha 
outboard motors for the tech ed. department.  Finally, he provided an 
overview of what the staff participated in during in-service week. 

Ms. Bell Reported:  Ms. Bell reported that current JHE enrollment is 179 
students.  She updated the board on the PALS testing schedule.  She 
provided important date reminders that are upcoming including picture 
day and 5th grade parent band night.  She updated on the Birdseed 
Backpack project.  She discussed the school wide behavior program and 
the tickets students can earn.  Finally she updated the board on child 
find activities and after school study hall. 

C.  Athletic Director’s Report:  Mr. Falkenthal reported that fall sports 
are all underway.  Volleyball is having an outstanding season as is foot-
ball.  He reported that he will be attending the WIAA district meeting.  
He also provided updates of WIAA information that will be discussed at 
the area meeting including Districts for Football in the 2020 season as 
well as felony convictions for WIAA athletes. 

D. Financial Director’s Report:  Mr. Kiefer provided information that 
the audit has been completed.  He also discussed the amount of money 
being placed into fund balance.  He provided an update and comparison 
for the 16/17 budget vs. the 17/18 budget.  He discussed that the dis-
trict received $176,000 in sparsity aide this year.  He also updated the 
board that the district received a rural schools grant written by Mr. 

Kiefer and Mrs. Cramer in the amount of $72,265.00.   

E.  Superintendent’s Report:  Mrs. Cramer reported that in-service week 
was successful and well received by staff members.  Staff members 
completed Stop the Bleed training as part of the school safety grant 
initiative.  The staff also was trained in blood borne pathogens and 
mandated reporting.  The staff was also trained by two Dodge County 
drug detectives on drug awareness.  The Community Fair was success-
ful.  The district is participating in the newly formed Dodge County task 
force on opioid and other substance abuse.  The district will be provid-
ing training to all staff in regards to the WI Retirement System.  Mrs. 
Cramer updated the board on the district’s participation with the Great-
er Watertown Community Health Foundation.  Mrs. Cramer also updat-
ed the board on the various meetings that she is attending at the re-
gional and local level.  She also updated the board that she will be 
attending the State of Education Address in Madison.  Mrs. Cramer also 
updated the board that the district is positive 8 students for open en-
rollment this year, this is great news for the district. 

VIII. Committee Reports: 

Building and Grounds Committee:   John Bohonek, Committee Chair 
reported on the September 10, 2018 meeting: 

Buildings and Grounds Committee Meeting 

Minutes of Monday, September 10, 2018 

The Buildings and Grounds Committee of the Hustisford School District 
Board of Education met on Monday, September 10, 2018, at 4:00 p.m., 
in the office conference room at Hustisford High School, 845 South Lake 
Street, Hustisford, WI 53034. 

Present: John Bohonek, Chair; Steve Weinheimer, member; Kris Roe-
seler, District Maintenance Coordinator; and Heather Cramer, District 
Administrator 

New Business: 

 Update Kris Roeseler—Maintenance projects and schedule – Mr. 

Roeseler updated the committee on the various projects being complet-
ed in the buildings and on the grounds.  He reported that the water 
heater installed in 2011 at the HS is leaking and he is receiving esti-
mates on its cost for repair or replacement.  At this time it is offline and 
the district is determining if one water heater has the capacity to meet 
needs and demands in that area of the building prior to making a deci-
sion.  He also reported that the air handling unit for John Hustis is hav-
ing issues with timing and that the district is working with Johnson Con-
trols on this issue. 

 Custodial Scheduling and Staffing –The committee talked about the 

number of custodial hours being worked and the work load.  The staff is 
back to full staff minus the ½ time position added last year.  The district 
will monitor hours and work. 

 Building level updates/concerns—Projects in each building—

update above 

 Classroom space update—Both buildings are operating at capacity.  

At JHE all classrooms and storage areas are being utilized.  The final 
classroom was placed in the conference room.  Art is operating out of 
the cafeteria.  There are no empty spaces within the building.  At the 
Jr./Sr. High all spaces are being utilized.  There is a classroom operating 
out of the conference room off of the library as well.  Storage spaces 
have been converted into office space as well.  All areas are being uti-
lized by the staff. 

 Unesco Update—Mrs. Cramer will be meeting with a representa-

tive to discuss a survey on Monday, September 17. 

 Current Enrollments—JHE is currently at 179 students and Jr./Sr. 

High is at 260. 

HUSTISFORD SCHOOL DISTRICT 
Regular Board of Education Meeting Minutes 

Monday September 17, 2018 



Curriculum and Technology Committee:   Did not meet 

Business and Finance Committee:   Did not meet 

Policy and Personnel Committee:  Tracy Malterer, Committee Chair 
reported on the September 10, 2018 meeting: 

Personnel and Policy Committee 

Minutes from Monday, September 10, 2018  

The Personnel and Policy Committee of the Hustisford School District 
Board of Education met on Monday, September 10, 2018, at 5:00 p.m., 
in the conference room within the offices, at Hustisford High School, 
845 South Lake Street, Hustisford, WI 53034. 

Present:  Tracy Malterer, board member (chair); David Strysick, board 
member; and Heather Cramer, Superintendent of Schools 

New Business: 

 Staffing 2018-2019—The committee discussed various staffing 

concerns.  Concerns were brought up from teaching staff and custodial 
staff. 

 NEOLA updates—Mrs. Cramer indicated that policies are in publi-

cation status and that NEOLA will be in-district October 10, 2018 to 
complete the next policy update. 

 Support Staff Wage Discussion—The committee discussed options 

for support staff on starting wage and the type of work being complet-
ed by staff members.  Wage increases are being discussed as well as a 
premium for working with high need student populations.  Wages for 
other staff members were discussed as well and will continue to be 
considered.  Comparables are being reviewed as well as job descrip-
tions for certain positions. 

 Current Enrollments—JHE is at 179 and the Jr. /Sr. High is at 260. 

IX.  Old Business:  NA 

X. New Business 

 A.  Buildings and Grounds:  NA 

 B.  Personnel and Policy--NA 

 C.  Business and Finance 

 1.  Resolution #1662:  Approval of Actuarial Study 

A motion was made by Jay Behnke and seconded by John 
Bohonek to approve the following resolution: 

Approval of Actuarial Study for Hustisford School District  

School Board Resolution 

#1662 

BE IT RESOLVED, that the Board of Education of the Hustisford School 
District does hereby authorize an actuarial study to be conducted by 
Actuarial and Health Care Solutions, LLC related to the valuation of the 
Hustisford School District liability for other post-employment benefits.   
The cost of the study is $4,000. 

Approved 6-0 Roll Call Vote 

2.  Resolution #1663:  Approval of Extra Duty Schedule for 2018  
-2019 

 A motion was made by Barb May and seconded by Tracy  
Malterer to approve the following resolution: 

Approval of Extra Duty Schedule for 2018-2019 

School Board Resolution 

#1663 

BE IT RESOLVED that the Board of Education of the Hustisford School 
District does hereby approve the extra duty schedule as presented for 
the 2018-2019 school year. 

Approved 6-0 Roll Call Vote 

D.Curriculum and Technology--NA 

XI. Informational/Discussion Items:    

Tentative/Suggested Meetings/Events: 

 Buildings/Grounds – Monday, October 1, 2018, at 4:00 p.m.  

 Policy/Personnel – Monday, October 1, 2018, at 5:00 p.m. 

 Business/Finance – Tuesday, October 2, 2018, at 4:00 p.m.  

 Curriculum/Technology – Tuesday, October 2, 2018, at 5:00 p.m.  

 September Regular Board Meeting: Monday, October 29, 2018, at 
6:30 p.m. 

 Annual Meeting October 8, 2018 7:00 p.m. 

XII. Closed Session 

The board will enter into closed session pursuant to Wisconsin 
Statute 19.85 (1) (c) -- to consider employment, promotion, com-
pensation or performance evaluation data of any public employee 
over which the governmental body has jurisdiction or exercises 
responsibility. 

Discussion Employee Compensation 

A motion was made by Steve Weinheimer and seconded by Jay Behnke 
to enter into closed session.  Entered into closed session at 7:50 pm. 

Approved 6-0 Roll Call Vote 

XIII.  Return to Open Session 

A motion was made by Jay Behnke and seconded by Barb May to return 
to open session (8:30 pm). 

Approved 6-0 Roll Call Vote 

XIV.   Motion to Adjourn 

A motion was made by Steve Weinheimer and seconded by Tracy Mal-
terer to adjourn at 8:30 pm.   

Approved by Voice Vote 

___________________________________________ 

 

Heather J. Cramer, Superintendent of Schools – Recorder 

        

Tracy Malterer - School Board Clerk 

 

 

Regular Board of Education Meeting Minutes 

Monday September 17, 2018 



I.  Call to order 

The meeting was called to order by President John Bohonek at 7:45 pm. 

II.  Roll call of members 

Board members signed the attendance roster at the start of the 
meeting. Members present: Dave Strysick, John Bohonek, Tracy Malter-
er, Steven Weinheimer, Barb May, and Lisa Bosse.  Absent:  Jay Behnke 
(pre-approved) 

III. Verification of public notice:  Heather Cramer, superintendent of 
schools, verified that the meeting was noticed to the public appropri-
ately as required by S. 19.84 (1), (2), (3), & (4) Wis. Stats.   

IV. Public Forum:  There was no public forum. 

V.  Regular Agenda 

A motion was made by Barb May and seconded by Steve Weinheimer 
to approve the Regular Agenda as Presented.  Motion passed by voice 
vote. 

VI.  Board Development: 

 A.    Presentation from Unesco on Facility study at JHE and MS 
HS—Unesco presented the findings of the facility study con-
ducted at both buildings.  They are continuing to work 
through the process with the district.  Information can be 
seen in the district office. 

VII.  New Business 

 A.  Policy and Personnel: 

 1.  Resolution #1664:  Approval of Attendance to National 
Convention for FFA 

A motion was made by Tracy Malterer and seconded by Barb 
May to approve the following resolution: 

Approval of Attendance at National FFA Convention 

School Board Resolution 

#1664 

BE IT RESOLVED that the Board of Education of the Hustisford School 
District does hereby approve the attendance of 4 members and the 2 
advisors to the National FFA Convention in Indianapolis, Indiana from 
October 23-27, 2018, as presented.  

Passed 6-0 Roll Call Vote. 

VIII. Motion to Adjourn 

A motion was made by Steven Weinheimer and seconded by Lisa Bosse 
to adjourn.  The motion passed on a voice vote.  The meeting was ad-
journed at 8:53 pm. 

___________________________________________ 

 

Heather J. Cramer, Superintendent of Schools – Recorder 

 

        

Tracy Malterer - School Board Clerk 

 

 

Special Board of Education Meeting Minutes 

Monday October 8, 2018 

Important Dates 

 November 2—End of 1st Quarter 

 November 6—NHS Ceremony—High 

School—6:00 p.m. 

 November 9—Veteran’s Day Assembly—

High School Gym—2:00 p.m.  

 November 12—16—American Education 

Week 

 November 21, 22, 23—No School 

DRAMA 

The Hustisford High School Drama Troupe will be per-
forming the play Money to Burn on Saturday, Decem-
ber 8th at 7:00 p.m. and Sunday, December 9th at 2:00 
p.m.  

They would love for you to come and see their produc-
tion. Cost is $3.00 for students and senior citizens and 
$5.00 for adults. Children under 4 years of age attend 
for free.  

Hope to see you there. 

Sports Calendars 

Please visit our school website for all sporting event dates.  

Our website is www.hustisford.k12.wi.us  - Family Re-

sources—Calendars—Athletics.   

If you have any questions please contact the high school 

office at 920-349-3261. 



  

Community Education 
 

 

 

 

Pallet Holders 

November 3,2018 

9:00-noon    fee $25.00 

Hustisford High School 

Register at 

ce@hustisford.k12.wi.us  

Need a place to add a bouquet to your 

décor? Maybe something just to hold 

“stuff?” Come to the class where we re-

purpose pallets into holders. Everything 

you need will be provided. (florals not 

included) These make awesome fall dec-

orations that can be changed for the 

seasons, gifts, or just for you! Bring 

your friends and you coffee! 

  

Walking 

It’s that time of year again where the weather 

get colder and wetter. You can still get you heart 

pumping and stay warm while you walk! Walk 

the hall of the high school from 6:30-7:30 am or 

3:30-7:00pm. Please fill out a registration found 

between the front doors on the bulletin board. 

Turn it into the office or put it in the 

back of the pocket of forms. Questions? 

Contact ce@hustisford.k12.wi.us                                     

Fitness Center 

Session 1 has started! 

$50.00 for membership 

through January 17, 2019 

Or $3.00/visit 

Monday-Friday 

6:30-8:00 AM 

Monday-Thursday 

5:30-8:00 PM 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Karri Pahl 
ce@hustisford.k12.wi.us 
920-349-8109 ext. 239 
 

To register for any Community 
Ed Classes, please email  
ce@hustisford.k12.wi.us or call 
920-349-8109 ext. 239  

                                                    
Community  Education:         
Shining Bright for you!! 

Have ideas for a class?? I would 
love to hear from you!!        
ce@hustisford.k12.wi.us 

Check out the Community Ed calen-
dar on the district  

website.  
 

www.hustisford.k12.wi.us 

Another place to keep up to date!!! 



 

 Greetings from Jr./Sr. High School Principal 

Mr. Clint Bushey 

 

 

 

 

John Hustis Elementary Update 
By Margaret Bell - Principal 

Greetings Hustisford Jr. / Sr. High School Families, 

It has been a great start to the 2018-19 school year here at Hustisford 
Jr. / Sr. High School! The positive energy from students and staff has 
been evident throughout our school. We take great pride in ensuring 
our students have a safe, welcoming, supportive, and academically 
rigorous experience at Hustisford. In addition, we are truly fortunate 
to have such a supportive community who values education. Thank 
you! Here are a few updates: First, thank you for your help in prepar-
ing your student(s) for the start of the school year. Our students have 
been actively engaged in learning from the first day of school, and we 
appreciate your help and support in making sure they have the re-
sources and support they need to be successful. Congratulations to 
the Fall sports teams and their successful seasons. Homecoming came 
early this year and it was great to see the involvement of the students 
and families at many of the events. I look forward to seeing many 
talented individuals participating in the Winter sports seasons.  

Please visit the Hustisford Schools District Webpage for a vast array of 
information and upcoming events. The announcements that are 
shared with students daily are uploaded for your viewing. This aspect 
of communication allows the Parents access to information and dead-
lines given to students. Use the website to reach out to teachers or 
administrators if you have a concern or question. Stay updated with 
your child’s academic progress on Infinite Campus. We need you on 
our team—your involvement in your child’s educational experience is 
critical to his or her success and will make the school community that 
much richer. 

The Academic and Career Planning (ACP) initiative is in the beginning 
stages of planning and development. The end goal for our ACP pro-
gram is to ensure students have an individualized post-high school 
plan. Our staff have been working very hard to align ACP standards to 
current curriculum practices and find what we need to add to ensure 
all areas of ACP are meet with every student before they graduate. My 
goal is to have every student that walks across the stage with their 
diploma in their hand have a solid understanding of what they are 
doing next. 

Thank you for all you do for the great students here at Hustisford.  

Here is a list of some important upcoming events:  

 End of Quarter 1 November 2nd 

 National Honors Society Induction Ceremony November 6th at 
6:00 p.m. 

 Veterans Day Assembly November 9th  

 Thanksgiving Break November 21st - 23rd 

 1st Round of Senior Project Presentations December 3rd 

Welcome to November! I hope that your ex-
periences with parent teacher conferences 
were positive and you were able to connect 
with your child’s teacher. The connections 
between home and school are so very im-
portant!  Working in partnership is the best 
way to help our children reach their potential!  
I would also like to extend a thank you to our 
PTC for providing dinner for staff during conferences. Food is a great 
way to bring a community together, and we appreciate their efforts in 
this. Now that fall has officially arrived and the unpredictability of Wis-
consin weather is here, I am asking for your help in making sure that 
you send your child to school in warm clothes, and with jackets, hats 
and gloves/mittens. Once the snow begins to fly, also make sure that 
boots and snow pants are making the trip with your child. Please label 
these items, as our lost and found is growing already.   

Thank you for making McTeacher Night a huge success!  We raised just 
over $700 that night!  The money will be used towards assemblies, 
field trips and other enriching activities for our students.  Your gener-
osity and dedication to our JHE family is overwhelming and we cannot 
wait to share this with the kids! 

Our Red Ribbon Week was a lot of fun with the theme “Life is 
Your Journey, Travel Drug Free”.  The kids were able to wear 
red as a reminder that “We are “RED”y to be Drug Free, and 
hats so they can, “Use Their Head and Don’t Use Drugs”.  On 
Halloween, they wore costumes of course, because they are 
proud to say, “Don’t Let Drugs Haunt Your Life” The weeklong focus 
created wonderful age-appropriate discussions about the importance 
of living a healthy life that is drug free.   

 It’s hard to believe the first quarter of school is 
over on Friday, November 2nd.  Time sure does fly.  
Your child’s report card will go home in the Novem-
ber 9th Friday Folder.  That is also the day we will 
have an assembly to honor our veterans.  The pro-

gram is at 2:00 in the high school gym and all are welcome to attend. 
This moving program recognizes and gives thanks to all of the veterans 
who have and are currently serving our country. It is truly an honor for 
our staff and students to share in this program. We will have a contest 
that day to see which class is dressed in the most red, white and blue.  
The winning classroom will get red, white and blue popsicles. 

American Education week is November 12-16.  John Hustis Elementary 
students have some wonderful things planned.  It’s another way our 
kids are able to keep the connections with our community strong, and 
show how much their education means to them.  From all of us at JHE, 
thank you for allowing us to be such an important part of your child’s 
life.  We truly love what we do! 

As Thanksgiving approaches, I want to say how thankful I am for our 
kids, our staff, and the community support that John Hustis Elemen-
tary has.   We really do have a wonderful school.  Together we are 
learning, growing and having a lot of fun doing it!  Thank you for the 
opportunity to be here and be a part of something great. 

 

Happy Thanksgiving! 

Peggy 

 



2018 Fall Fruit Sale Prices 

 
 
Oranges - 88 @ $33                                                Grapefruit - 48 @ $30              
                  44 @   19                                                                                             24 @ 16 
                  22 @   12 
 
5 Pounds Clementine @ $10 
 
Full Mix (44 oranges & 24 grapefruit) @ $33          
Half Mix (22 oranges & 12 grapefruit) @ $22         
                                                                                    Pears 25 count @ $14 
25 Red Delicious Apples @ $12                  
25 Granny Smith Apples @ $12    Pineapple $4 each  
25 Braeburn Apples @ $12 
10 Pounds (9) Honey Crisp Apples @ $24 
 
Gift Box #1 (12 Braeburn Apples & 12 Oranges) @ $ 20      
Gift Box # 2 (12 Braeburn Apples & 12 Pears) @ $20  
 
"B" Red Potatoes 10 Pounds @ $ 12   Yellow Onions 10 Pounds @ $7                              
"A" Red Potatoes 20 Pounds @ $ 12               25 Pounds @ $10 
Russet Potatoes 50 Pounds @ $ 15 
 
Sweet Potatoes 10 Pounds @ $14 
 
Cheeses 
1# block @ $5 each  15 Ounce Cheese Spread @ $7 each  1# Curds @ $6 each 
Sharp Cheddar   Sharp Cheddar     Yellow Cheddar Curds 
Mild Brick   Cheddar Beer     White Muenster Curds 
Swiss    Cheddar Port Wine    String Cheese 
Colby    Cheddar Jalapeno 
Pepper Jack   Swiss Almond 

 FFA 

The Hustisford FFA members are looking forward to a great year.  
 
To start off the month of October, Milana Malterer, Chy Aasen, and Angel Carbon attended the Section 10 Leadership Workshop at 
Elkhorn High School. Members learned the details about officer positions and developed their personal leadership skills. 
 
On October 2nd, Ms. Essock’s Animal Science classes attended the World Dairy Expo in Madison. Students were able to watch 
some of the world’s greatest cows being exhibited on the colored shavings, as well as visit the career fair and farm equipment ex-
hibits.  
 
Four members of the Hustisford FFA will be attending the National FFA Convention in Indianapolis, Indiana from October 23-26th. 
Along with Fay and Ms. Essock, Chy Aasen, Tristin Bischoff, Angel Carbon, and Milana Malterer will be attending the convention, 
industry tours, a career fair, and the Garth Brooks concert! 
 
In November, two of our Junior members will be attending the 212-360 conference in Stevens Point. Their goal is to develop their 
leadership skills and to bring back to strengthen our Chapter.  
 
The FFA will also be selling fruit, vegetables and cheeses for their bi-annual fundraiser coming up in November.  
 
As new activities and adventures come up throughout the year, we look forward to your constant support of our chapter. 
 
Enjoy the Fall!  

 



4K —Mrs. Klomberg   James Otte 

5K —Mrs. Collien   Audrina Donegon 

5K —Mrs. Dixon   Alana Sperla 

1st—Mrs. Hensler   Clarabelle Gentry 

1st—Miss Bornemann   Faith Stelter 

2nd—Mr. Roberts   Megan Promersberger 

2nd—Mrs. Schellpfeffer  Maverick Stratman 

3rd—Ms. Weinheimer   Ilyssa O’Gorman 

4th— Ms. Love    McKenna Greer 

4th— Mr. Reimes   Mason Pieper 

5th— Mrs. Henning   Malyssa Drake 

5th—Mrs. Schuett   Dylan Strube 

 

“You Rock Award”   Mrs. Dixon’s 5K Class 

“Golden Shoe Award”   Mrs. Collien’s 5K Class 

“Clean Sweep Award”   Ms. Love’s 4th Grade 

“Golden Pallette Award”  Mrs. Collien’s 5K Class 

“Golden Music Note Award”  Mrs. Hensler’s 1st Grade 

“Golden Book Award”   Mrs. Henning’s 5th Grade  

 

September Citizenship Awards 

Allie Kulkee – Grade 3 

Maddyn Kadinger – 5K  

  

 

 
John Hustis Elementary 

September Good Character Awards 
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Local POSTAL CUSTOMER 
Hustisford, WI  53034 

Community 
Watch! 

Taking care of your community... 

 
Community Education 
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We would like to thank you for your support of our schools! Keep watching this 

newsletter to see what is happening in the school and in our community! 

Thank You! 

Non-Discrimination Statement 

The Hustisford School District does not discriminate on the basis of age, race, color, sex, national origin, ances-

try, religion, creed, pregnancy, marital or parental status, gender, sexual orientation (including transgender 

status, change of sex or gender identity), homelessness status, physical, emotional, or learning disability/

handicap, in its curricular, career and technical education programs, co-curricular programs, student services, 

recreational or other programs and activities, or in admissions or access to programs or activities offered by 

the school district. 

All career and technical education opportunities are offered on a nondiscriminatory basis and are open to all 

students in the Hustisford School District. These programs include offerings in business education, technical 

education, and family and consumer education. 

The Hustisford School District will make reasonable accommodation of a student’s sincerely held religious 

beliefs with regard to academic requirements. The Superintendent of Schools may be contacted regarding 

non-discrimination issues. He/she can be reached at: Superintendent of Schools, Hustisford School District, 

845 South Lake Street, Hustisford, WI 53034 (920-349-8109). (School Board Policies - 1422, 2260, 3122, & 

4122) 


